Description of the tower. 

The purpose of this description is to allow the readers of the risk assessment to put the document into context.

Access to the tower is through a locked door located in the South West corner of the Nave. The stairs are stone and are in very good condition with negligible wear on the steps. The stairway is relatively narrow ( ???m) allowing people using it to have hands on both sides as they ascend /descend. The depth of the treads and the risers are all to the same dimensions and there is adequate head room all the way to the ringing room .Access to the ringing room is through a wooden door which is not lockable. The ringing room is about   ??m x??m and has an inward opening door.  On the opposite side of the room to the main door there is a second door which opens into an area with an external door, both of these  open  inwards and lead onto the valley between the nave and north aisle roof. The inner of these 2 doors is kept locked and the key is left in the lock. 
The bells are left down when not in use except when there is a wedding service when they are left up for the duration of the service. When this happens a sign is placed on the ropes stating DANGER BELLS ARE UP DO NOT TOUCH THE ROPES and the access door to the tower stairs is locked.

Immediately above the ringing room is a clock room that is accessed by a vertical wooden ladder  permanently fixed to the ringing room wall.

Access to the bell chamber is via a continuation of the stone stairs from the ringing room. The bell chamber is fitted with a door that opens outwards onto the stairs. This door is left locked when not in use and the key is located in the ringing room and labelled appropriately.

Access onto the bell frame is via a short cut-down wooden ladder that is hooked over the frame when in use. The bell frame is of wooden construction and the main members are 6” wide allowing relatively easy access to all the bells. The bell frame is about 4’ from the floor and there is sufficient space under the bells to enable work on the bells to be conducted with the bells in the down position.

There is a First aid kit in the ringing room and a notice stating the Post code of the tower if required by the emergency services.
Emergency lighting is installed on the stair way to the ringing room and in the ringing room. This lighting system is tested by a local electrical company during other routine electrical work in the church.

An annual inspection of the bells and fittings is conducted by Taylors, a professional Bell hanger, and recommendations made are followed-up.

Keys to the access door at the bottom of the tower are held by the tower captain, the steeple keeper, Mr N Brown and other church officials.
